Bennington Water/Sewer Commissioners' Meeting August 8, 2023 at 4:00 PM Meeting Minutes

Present: Tyler Howe, Melissa Clark, Dennis McKenney

Tyler opened the meeting at 4:00 pm.

Melissa made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting. Tyler seconded the motion.

State of NH sent a Sewer Use Ordinance form that needs to be filled out. Tyler will give it to Matt Miller tomorrow for his review and completion.

New Meters – Appointments have continued to be slow in getting new meters installed. Tyler wrote up a reminder to include with the bills that will go out this week. All approved.

Tyler advised that the new well was supposed to start construction on August 1, 2023. The generator is a year out which means the project won't be completed until at least a year from now.

DES assigned a contractor for the lead survey. They will be calling looking for the surveys. Tyler advised that Zack Andersen has a list from when the new meters were installed. Tyler advised not to give any information to the contractor until we have a completed list.

Dennis asked how the rate increases help with covering the operating costs of water and sewer. Tyler advised that water is now covered, but sewer is not.

Nothing further, meeting adjourned at 4:20pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathy McGillicuddy, rent collector